
Mom always had a pot of coffee on the kitchen 
counter ready for a guest or for me when I would stop 
in to visit her.  She continued that practice at her unit 
in the assisted living facility.  Going to visit mom there 
was like going “home”, even though the “house” 
changed. My visits were meant to check in on her, 
and yet, I would leave encouraged and reassured by 
her words and her love.  Mothers have that way about 
them: to provide that comfort – it’s just what they do.  
Long ago, Isaiah wrote about this love and the com-
fort that our Lord God gave us through the gift of our 
risen Savior, Jesus Christ: “As a mother comforts her 
child, so will I comfort you; and you will be comforted 
over Jerusalem.” (Isaiah 66: 13). 
 
We often look for our church, our Bethany in Parma, 
to provide another place of comfort and stability in the 
fast changing times of the present.  We like our wor-
ship patterns, and have our preferred seating (mine is 
behind the Knauss’, 8:30 a.m.).  And, like a visit 
home, we leave with renewed assurances of our for-
giveness and salvation.   
 
Yet, aren’t we commanded to do something more 
than wanting to stay in the safe and normal?  Is not 
our mission to, “Go and make disciples?”  Dr. Bernard 
Bull of Concordia University Wisconsin, wrote in a re-
cent post, “Over time we become so fond of our cur-
rent practices, traditions, perspective, and models that 
we treat them like they are one in the same with our 
mission.  They can make us feel comfortable. They 
give us a useful sense of identity. At their best, they 
help us to live out our mission…but they are not our 
mission.”      
   
 A recent article in Principal, a publication of the Na-
tional Association of Elementary School Principals 
(NAESP), had the title, “The Future is Now.”  The re-
alities of the fast-paced 21st century are into their sec-
ond decade.  Everywhere we turn there are changes, 
prompting one to ask the question: “When will things 
get back to normal?” Perhaps that question has come 
to your mind lately. 
 
Years ago, Lutheran Schools were faced with 
changes in the language spoken by many of the chil-
dren.  They made the decision to change instruction 
from their native tongue, German, their heart lan-
guage, to that of the dominant language of the land, 
English.  Because of the courage to change from the 
comfortable, without changing their doctrine, count-

less children have been taught about God’s love for 
us and the Good News of Jesus our Savior. 
The same is true for us as a church today.  This 
time, it is not a language change, but cultural 
changes that call us to live out our mission in new 
ways, to serve new people. 
 
The thought that we are to look to the future is not 
something new.  Isaiah in his words to the Israelites 
wrote, “This is what the LORD says… ‘Forget the for-
mer things; do not dwell on the past. See, I am do-
ing a new thing!  Now it springs up; do you not per-
ceive it?” (Isaiah 43).  Paul, in his letter to the Philip-
pians wrote, “But one thing I do: Forgetting what is 
behind and straining toward what is ahead, 
I press on toward the goal to win the prize for which 
God has called me heavenward in Christ Jesus. 
“(Philippians 3).   
 
Also, Solomon wrote, “Don’t long for ‘the good old 
days.’  This is not wise.” (Ecclesiastes 7).  Remem-
bering and reminiscing about the past is not bad.  
The past, with its joys and successes, and its sor-
rows and failures, shape us who we are today.  
God’s handiwork in our lives is often most visible in 
when we look back, and how people in our lives 
have impacted us. But there’s a significant differ-
ence between reminiscing about the good old days 
and longing for their return. 
 
Jay Ferguson, of Grace Community School in 
Texas, wrote for a devotional published by the Cen-
ter for the Advancement of Christian Education 
(CACE), “I think He’s calling us to cultivate a par-
ticular heart and mind, one that, at some point, I be-
lieve the exiled Israelites cultivated, putting to death 
the desire to go back to the way things were, and 
turning their eyes forward to the opportunities of 
what God is doing now.” 
 
Our mothers provide comfort and love, and we cele-
brated that with Mother’s Day in the month of May.  
Yet, much like the mother bird that eventually 
nudges the hatchlings out of the nest, we are 
nudged by our Lord to go out of our comfort zone 
and make disciples of all.  The opportunities await 
us! 
 

In Christ, 
Bill Moses 

When Will Things Get Back to Normal?  
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Dear friends at Bethany, 
 
In October of 2016, you extended a call for me to serve as your senior 
pastor.  Due to a number of factors, including timing, I declined the call.  
When you reached out to me again this past February, I was caught off 
guard as this was not something that I had expected.  I knew it would 
be a difficult decision. 
 
Once again I have taken great comfort in the knowledge that the 
church and pastoral office itself are bigger than any one person.  To 
think too highly of myself when considering a call is to place myself in 
the position of Jesus, the true head of the church.  I pray that you, as 
members of Bethany, will continue resting in that truth as well! 
 
Six years ago, I began serving at Shepherd of the Lakes in Brighton, 
MI.  During that time period God has blessed my family beyond meas-
ure.  We have many friends here and have been a part of different ex-
citing ministries, including a growing school and an outreach ministry 
called Genesis Community that I have led the past four years. 
 
And yet, through these blessings I have developed an increasing desire to utilize my experiences to 
serve the wider church.  This is the reason, after much prayer and many conversations, that I have 
decided to accept the call to serve as your senior pastor. 
 
When my wife (Meghan) and I visited Bethany we saw a congregation full of possibilities.  God has 
blessed you with a dedicated church and school staff.  You value Christian education and have 
shown this through an incredible dedication to your school and a desire to grow your Bible study 
hour.  You have a heart for your surrounding community and seek opportunities to be a blessing to 
others.  I have also sensed an openness and eagerness to try out some new ideas! 
 
I want you to know that my whole family is eager to get to know you!  Yet, there is much to be done 
on our end before we make this transition.  At the present time I am working to ensure a smooth 
transition during the vacancy at Shepherd of the Lakes while also searching for homes in the Cleve-
land area.  For this reason, I would appreciate your prayers for my family as we undergo some big 
changes! 
 
I’ve found that times of transition can be exciting and a little bit scary all at the same time.  For this 
reason, I invite you to continue using this time of transition to set your eyes on Jesus.  Time flies, 
things change, but Jesus is the one who remains the same.  He is our hope.  He is our foundation.  
With our risen Savior leading the way, we can know that the future of Bethany is full of possibilities! 
 
In Christ, 
 

Pastor Vogel 

News From Pastor Vogel  
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Summer Sermon Series & Bible Class Series  

Outdoor Worship Services  
 
Bethany’s Saturday 6 p.m. Contemporary Worship Service moves outdoors on the 
last Saturday of the month during the summer.  The location is the back parking lot.  
Bring your lawn chair.  Enjoy worship with music by our Praise Team.  After the ser-
vice, we will enjoy food and fellowship.  Outdoor Worship Services will be held on 
Saturdays June 24, July 29, and August 26.  All are invited. 

Christian Instruction News  
 
The Sunday School Year  will conclude on Sunday, 
June 4.  We will celebrate the end of the year with Ice 
Cream treats for each student.  Thank you to all the 
teachers and staff members for their faithfulness and 
dedication in nurturing children in God’s Word 
throughout the year.   
  
Rally Day  for the new Sunday School year (2017-
2018) will be on Sunday, September 10 at 9:45 a.m. 

 
 
The Adult Bible Class  for the summer is entitled 
“Digging Deeper.”  It will coincide with the Summer 
Sermon Series.  Each week, we will focus on a Hero 
of Faith from the Bible.  We will dig deeper into their 
life and witness.  The class will be taught by Beth-
any’s pastors and will meet in the cafeteria on Sun-
days at 9:45.  Join us! 

Summer Couples’ Bible Study  
 
The Art of Marriage  is the title of a summer Couples’ 
Bible Study that will be held on Friday nights from 
6:30-8:00 p.m.  The class begins on Friday, June 16 
and runs through July 28 (excluding Friday, July 14).  
The class will be team taught by Josh and Niki 

Campbell and by Karina 
and Bob Fuery.  Child care 
will be provided.  For more 
information, or to reserve a 
spot in the class, call Bob 
Fuery at (216) 407-1288 or 
Karina Fuery at (216) 407-
3931.  

June 18  
Noah 

 
June 25  
Abraham 

 
July 2  

God and Country 
 

July 9  
Melchizedek 

 

July 16  
Jacob 

 
July 23  
Joseph 

 
July 30  

Ruth 
 

August 6  
Moses 

HEROES OF FAITH is the name of Bethany’s Summer worship theme.  In a time of great challenge, the 
Heroes of Faith Series highlights men and women in the Bible who overcame extraordinary difficulties.  
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Prayer for us  
 
In June we celebrate Father’s Day and thank God for 
earthly fathers who are eager to hear us.  We also 
thank God that He is our Heavenly Father.  Through 
faith in His Son Jesus, we cry “Abba, Father” (Rom. 
8:15) confident that he will answer our prayer with His 
wisdom and grace.  Pray for the following persons 
and circumstances: 
Convalescing:   
· Bob Grenig 
· Hilde Geyer 
· Karl Geyer 
· Wilma Hein 
· Wilma Rohn 
· Betty Goetz 
· Dani Tengler 
· Ashley Tengler 
· Kristi McCann 
· Ernie Schartz Sr. 
· Julie Berghaus 
· The Survoy family 
· Leroy Lehmann 
 
Expecting  
· Bethany Lehmann Black 
· Brandy Howard 
· Faith Mostoller 

Newborn  
· Brandon to Melanie Stem and Tim Foster 
· Olivia Margaret to Ray & Sarah Gorsuch 

 
Mourning  
· Jean and Ed Gratcyk on the passing of husband/

father Gerry 
· Troy Schonberger on the passing of mother San-

dra Wiggenhorn 
· Amy Baughman on the passing of father Ronald 

Rush 
· Sue Hofener on the passing of sister-in-law Joan 

Weblin 
· Betty Weiner on the passing of brother Clarence 
· Jean Beckman on the passing of sister Joan Geil 
 
June/July Birthdays  
See list in this newsletter. 
  
A Monday Morning Prayer Group meets each week 
9:45 – 11:00 a.m. at Bethany in the sanctuary.  
Those who attend joined together in prayer for them-
selves and others in congregation, community and 
country.  You are invited to attend.  Contact Margaret 
Kaschube (440-845-3884) for information. 

Bethany Monthly Newsletter  
 
Bethany Lutheran Church publishes a monthly newsletter with news 
of events, a calendar, and schedules for those who serve as ushers, 
acolytes, etc.  You can access the Bethany Newsletter in the follow-
ing ways: 
 
· Website  – go to  www.bethanyparma.org and read the newslet-

ter, or print if off for you reference. 
· Email – give the Church office your email address and we will 

send you an email link for you to click with each new Newsletter 
is posted. 

· Pick-up  – Copies of the monthly Newsletter and Calendar are 
available at Bethany on the Information Counter each month.  
Pick up a copy. 

· Mail – A copy of the Newsletter is mailed automatically to the 
home of all members over 50 years of age.  If you do not fall into 
this age group, just request a copy mailed to your home.  Supply 
the Church office with your request and address. 

 
If you have articles to include in the monthly Newsletter, submit them 
to the Church office in care of Sharon Higey 
(shigey@bethanyparma.com) by the July 17th for the August News-
letter. 
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Thrivent Choice Program  
 
Thrivent Choice is the program by Thrivent to support the ministry of the 
Lutheran Church.  Thrivent members are eligible for Choice Dollars based 
on their involvement in Thrivent (ownership of products or volunteer lead-
ership).  Members can direct their Choice Dollars to go to the charity of 
their choice from a list of eligible charities.   
 
What can you do to support the Lord’s ministry through Bethany?  Two 
things: 
   1.) Choose Bethany to receive your Choice Dollars .  Direct your 
Choice Dollars by calling 800-847-4836 or go to https://www.thrivent.com.  
Don’t let the Choice Dollars go unused! 
   2.) Join Thrivent .  Thrivent is a fraternal organization designed to sup-
port Lutherans and the ministry of Lutheran Churches.  Contact Nathan 
Dorner (216-898-2262 ext. 103 or Nathan.dorner@thrivent.com) for infor-
mation on Thrivent products. 

Vacation Bible School  
 
Vacation Bible School will be held at 
Bethany the week of Monday, July 24 
through Friday, July 28 from 9 a.m. to 
noon for children 3 years old through 
the 4th grade (grade just completed).  
VBS is a special week of Bible stories, 
songs, crafts, activities, and fun during 
the summer months.  It’s an opportu-
nity to be together with friends again 
and grow in faith and love.   The 
theme is “Maker Fun Factory: Created 
by God.  Built for a Purpose”.  Mark 
the dates so that your children can 
attend.  Invite children of friends, fam-
ily, and neighbors to come with your 
children.   
  
Staff volunteers are needed to serve 
in a variety of areas—Bible story lead-
ers, craft directors, kitchen servers, 
song leaders, student helpers, and 
more.  Directors of VBS this summer 
are Suzanne Eggelmeyer and Ingrid 
Lewis.  If you are willing to serve, 
complete the Volunteer Form from the 
Information Counter or contact the 
Church office (440-884-1230) or email 
Mrs. Lewis at 
ilewis@bethanyparma.com.   

VBS 
SAVE THE 

DATE 
JULY 

24th—28th 
9 a.m.—
12noon 

Installation Service for Pastor Vogel  
 

 
An Installation Service for Pastor Vogel will 
be held on Sunday, July 16, at 4pm.  Please 
mark your calendar for that special service.  
Following the service, a dinner and short pro-
gram will be held in the gym.  There is no 
cost.  Register your presence by filling out the 
Registration Form found in the bulletin.  Place 
the form in the offering plate or in the church 
office.  Let’s pack our sanctuary to praise our 
Lord for his gifts and to give a warm Bethany 
welcome to the Vogels.   

Worship & Sermons On-Line  
 
Watch Bethany’s Worship Services from each weekend on-line 
at https://livestream.com/accounts/9428271.  You can also listen 
to the Pastor’s message from each weekend’s worship services 
at bethanyparma.org under the “Current Sermons” tab.  So if 
you miss a weekend – or just want to hear it again – you can 
watch or listen and let the Lord bless you through His Word!   
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High School Graduates Honored  
 
Bethany’s High School Gradu-
ates were recognized on Sunday 
June 4th.  All graduates and their 
parents were invited to a Gradu-
ate Breakfast at 9:45 a.m. in the 
gym, sponsored by Bethany’s 
Youth Group.  Graduates were 
honored during the worship ser-
vices at 8:30 and 11:00 a.m.   

Church Worker Scholarship Fund  
 
Bethany Lutheran Church, through the Board of 
Stewardship, administers a financial grant to assist 
students of Bethany who are enrolled in a Lutheran 
Church—Missouri Synod college preparing for full-
time professional Church work in the LCMS.   
  
All who are eligible for this grant are invited to contact 
the church office to request an application form.  
Completed application forms are to be turned in to 
the church office by Monday, July 17.   

Pierstorf Memorial College Fund  
 
THE PIERSTORF MEMORIAL COLLEGE LOAN 
FUND provides interest-free loans to Lutheran stu-
dents who are or will be enrolled full time in a four-
year undergraduate program at any accredited col-
lege or university.  This year, the maximum interest-
free loan is $3,000 for the school year.  For informa-
tion, go to .  Complete the 2017-2018 application by 
visiting the website starting April 15, 2017.  The 
deadline for all applications is Friday, June 30, 2017.  

Bethany School 8th Grade Graduates  
 
Bethany Lutheran School will graduate the 8th grade students in a Commencement Service on Tuesday, 
June 6th at 8:15 p.m. in the sanctuary.  All are invited to attend this special ceremony as we celebrate God’s 
grace in the lives of these students.  The graduates from Bethany Church are:  

· Anthony Allen 
· Scott Berghaus 
· Wyatt Chagin 
· Heather Craska 
· Kyle Cummings 
· Riley Davenport 
· Gwen Fandrich 
· Richie Fletcher 
· Eliza Frye 
· Tyler Hein 
· Tommy Kennedy 
· Sabrina Kunimoto 
· Tayler Lewis 
· Devon Loucka 

· Abigail MacDowell 
· Jacqueline Mader 
· Christopher Malaga 
· Nathaniel Marvel 
· Anna Maxwell 
· Jordan McLaren 
· Shelby Rhoades 
· Brittney Schaar 
· Lindsay Snable 
· Robert Spencer 
· Allison Younger 
· Tristan Zimmer 

· Olivia Advani 
· Jordan Bair 
· Allen Bees 
· Cassie Bryant 
· Collin Daniels 
· Christian English 
· Mackenzie Griffiths 
· Hailey Harder 
· Hallie Harder 
· Alexis Hein 

· Daniel Hrusovsky 
· Scott Hunsicker 
· Hannah Luca 
· Christian Lurz 
· Angliah Martz 
· Carlie Voll 
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BLS Moses Memorial Golf Outing  
 
The Bethany Lutheran School annual C.M. Moses Memorial Golf Outing 
will be held Friday, June 9, at 9a.m. at the Emerald Woods Golf Course 
in Strongsville.  The event is a 4-person scramble, with all proceeds 
benefiting Bethany’s School Tuition Assistance Fund.  The outing is in 
memory of Bethany’s principal C.M. “Mike” Moses.  Cost is $90 per person, which includes green fee, cart, 
lunch, steak dinner, and prizes.  Sign-up forms are available from the church and school offices.  For more 
information, contact principal Bill Moses in the school office.  Sponsorships and door prizes are needed.  All 
are invited to attend and enjoy this special day. 

Sacraments and Sacred Rites  
 
The Sacrament of Holy Baptism was administered to: 
· Marissa Villafane on May 28, 2017 
· Juanjoel Trinidad on May 28, 2017 
 
The Rite of Christian Burial was performed for: 
· Fern Matey on April 20, 2017 
· Tim Johnson on May 11, 2017 
· Sandra Wiggenhorn on May 25, 2017 
 
The Rite of Confirmation was administered on May 
21 for 17 confirmands. 
· Olivia Advani 
· Jordan Bair 

· Mikayla Borchardt 
· Colin Daniels 
· Daniel Dinardo 
· Madison Fueger 
· Mackenzie Griffiths 
· Hallie Harder 
· Hailey Harder 
· Alexis Hein 
· Josh Loucka 
· Christian Lurz 
· Madison Magyar 
· Cayla Mazzola 
· Olivia Reeder 
· Steven Silberhorn 
· Carlie Voll 

E-Giving  
 
E-Giving is now an option at Bethany. This option provides first-fruit giving to the Lord with the convenience 
of an automated withdrawal from you bank or credit card.  If you are gone on vacation this summer, you can 
still support the Lord’s work through your church.  You can make a one-time gift or a regular offering. E-
Giving can be done on-line at bethanyparma.org (click the “Giving” tab) or with a Form available on the Infor-
mation Counters.  You can change your option to give at any time.  Contact Finance Manager Peggi Stahnke 
in the Church office for more information. 

Seniors Summer Fun  
 
Thursday, June 22nd, 11:30 AM at Bethany.  Meet for lunch (bring your sand-
wich, dessert and beverages provided).  Our program will feature Mr. Fred 
Toma sharing concentration camp experiences. 
 
Thursday, July 27th, 9:45 AM meet at Mr. Divot (13393 York Rd.) for Putt Putt.  
Join us for a round of putt-putt and then lunch at Ruth Anderson’s (11601 John-
son Dr.).  Cost is $3.00 to play.  Sign up or call Bohnings at 440-886-2477.  
Hope to see you there! 
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Church Picnic  
 
Bethany’s annual Church Picnic will be held on Sunday August 20th at 
German Central (York Road in Parma, between Sprague  and Pleasant 
Valley) beginning at 2 p.m . in the Picnic Pavillion .  Dinner will be served 
(hamburgers and hot dogs) with drink and table settings provided.  You are 
asked to bring a vegetable, salad or dessert dish.  Games will be provided 
for youth and adults.  Bring your lawn chair.  Join your brothers and sisters-in
-Christ for an afternoon of fun and fellowship.  Donations of door and bingo 
prizes are needed.  The picnic is sponsored by Bethany’s Board of Fellow-
ship. 

Thank You  
 
Dear Bethany friends,  Thank you for your 
many cards, thoughts, and prayers during my 
illness.  Heartfelt thanks, Irene Knauss 

Building Hope in the City  
 
Bringing Hope by the Scoop —Help fill the bookshelves 
with NEW books by donating books during one of their 3 
events at Mitchell’s and receive a free scoop of ice cream!  
This is part of Every Story Matters to help restock the ‘Little 
Free Libraries”. 
 
· Thursday, July 13th —Ohio City Mitchell’s (1867 W. 

25th St. 
· Tuesday July 18 —Beachwood Mitchell’s (2101 Rich-

mond Rd. at LaPlace 
· Thursday, July 27 —Rocky River Mitchell’s (19700 De-

troit Rd. 
 
Each event takes place from 6:30-8PM.  Visit 
www.buildinghopeinthecity.org to view their Amazon WISH 
LIST of recommended books. 
 
Donations Needed for Common Threads .  Ongoing dona-
tions of clothing, household goods are needed, which in-
clude items such as clothing, shoes, housewares, décor, 
toys, bedding, small appliances, purses, jewelry, books and 
videos.  NO Large furniture.  Drop off at 222049 Lorain 
Road, Fairview Park.for more information. 

New Graduates  
 
· Michael Hofener, Doctor of 

Physical Therapy from Univer-
sity of Toledo 

· Eric Lewis, K-12 Physical 
Therapy from Mt. Union 

· Lindsay Tomola from Mt. Un-
ion 

· Megan Jaenke, Nursing from 
KSU 



TIME SENSITIVE INFORMATION 
PLEASE DELIVER PROMPTLY 
 
ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 
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High School Graduate Breakfast ........................................................................ Sunday, June 4th 

Moses Golf Outing ................................................................................................ Friday, June 9th 

Outdoor Worship ............................................................................................ Saturday, June 24th 

Pastor Vogel’s Installation .................................................................................. Sunday, July 16th 

Outdoor Worship ............................................................................................. Saturday, July 29th 

VBS ................................................................................................. Monday, July 24th—July 29th 

 
 


